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Call to Order:  7:02 PM 
 
In Attendance: Jennifer DuBois, Andrew Foster, Leslie VanHimbergen, Heather Mahmoud, Austin 
Frank, Jillian Sherman, Melanie Stoudt 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes from October 11, 2022 

• Motion for Approval: Jen DuBois 
• Second:Melanie Stoudt 

 

Board / Committee Reports 

 
TREASURER’S REPORT, ANDREW FOSTER: 
 
Review of the Treasurer's report 
 
Beginning balance: $12,800 
Income: $4305.59 (PayPal, tshirts, etc.) 
Expenses: $1883.31 (parking signs for Showcase, Mr. Lee’s fee, concession food for Showcase, Chick 
Fil A Tiger Tailgate) 
Ending balance: $15246.04 
 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT, LESLIE VANHIMBERGEN: 
 
We need to start thinking about recruiting officers for next year. We really need someone who can tow 
the trailer. We need someone to handle the nominations process, but it cannot be a board member. 
 
We have a Spirit Night coming up on the 16th at Panera’s. This is the location at 10301 West Broad St. 
You need to show the flyer. There is also an online promo code if you wish to order for pick up. 
 
Since we do have some extra money in the budget, we are looking to use some of that for the purchase 
of a cart for the percussion stands. It will make transporting them to the bleachers easier and will 
protect the stands from damage. 
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OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
Florida Trip 
The Florida trip is scheduled for January. We have 4 chaperones lined up. If student is interested, need 
to have the first payment in. You can pay by check or use the OSP system, but there is a fee associated 
with using that. $250 is due by 11/14. 
 
Uniform Cleaning 
Marching band uniforms will be cleaned after the Christmas parade. We will still use Princess Cleaners 
and Jen will accompany Leslie to see the process. 
 
Concert Attire 
This year there will be no concert band uniforms issued. Instead, students will wear concert black. Mr. 
Frank has sent out an email about this and information is also available on the website. 
 
 
Fundraising Opportunity 
We are considering a T-shirt/hat fundraiser. Jen has a google form created to get information about what 
types of merchandise people would like to buy. We could have a more generic hat that might appeal to 
all of Tucker (with just a “T” perhaps) or we could do a band-specific one (Mr. Frank has the logo he 
designed for the band staff shirts). 
 
It might be possible to have the hats ready for Christmas delivery if people are interested. More than 
hats would be difficult to get produced by then. 
 
Website 
A suggestion was made to add the new marching band photos Jen took to the Website. 
 
UVA Band Day 
Some band members are attending UVA Band Day this Saturday. Percussion members can pick up their 
equipment afterschool tomorrow, if needed. 
 
End: 7:29 PM 
 
Next Meeting: February 14, 2023 (We will skip January’s meeting) 


